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ANNEX 1 

 
IBSSA President's report 

 
 
Dear Friends, Excellencies, Ladies and gentlemen, dear members! 
 
On the occasion of the 10th IBSSA Congress I warmly welcome you. 
 
The report of the Board usually reflects the development of our organisation since the last congress; the 10th Anniversary 
makes the situation different, this time we wish to present you our development since the foundation. 
We are glad to have our 10 years’ publication printed! If you see and read it, you have good information about IBSSA. How we 
did start and where we are now! 
Of course our Internet site is actual and contains all information, documentation concerning the activities of IBSSA. You can 
find much news about fruitful cooperation with other prestigious organisations; some representatives of those are honouring 
us at the 10th Congress. 
 
The yearly required other information, like financial documents, profit & loss statements, balance sheet, audit report and budget 
you can find on the Internet as usually but it is also enclosed to the Congress Agenda. 
The Executive Committee studied all those documents according the practice and rules, and they will report the congress. 
 
There is no need for long speech and report as everything is printed and distributed. 
Congratulation to our common success and thanks for the work of all those who did it, there are really many of you and I am 
proud of it, we have now a very high level professional team! 
  
All documents (reports, minutes), related to the successful 9th Congress of IBSSA, were released and issued on the IBSSA 
Website already one month after the event. 
 
 
 
19th March 2005, Budapest 
 
 
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors 
Prof. George POPPER, GCKM 
President of the IBSSA 


